

CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting is to be held on Monday 20 January 2020 at 7.30 pm in the Chediston Church Room
MINUTES
1. The Chairman welcomed Councillors and members of the public, those present were:- Janet Heath, John Ibbott, Sarah Ward, Mark Titchiner and Terry Tooze
2. Apologies for absence were received from Jo Wareham.  Cllr Stephen Burroughes gave his apologies due to the difficulties in accessing the Church Room.  
3. There were no declarations of Interest to record.
4. Minutes of November meeting held on Monday 2 December 2019 were previously circulated and recorded as a true and accurate account of the meeting and were duly signed.
5. There were no matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda.
6. Public Forum.  The 30mph sign on Chediston Green still has not been moved.  Clerk will add the details onto the Highways Portal again.  A meeting about re-siting the sign on School Lane following our submission of a case to support its move has not taken place, Clerk will chase highways. DM handed out details of who will be taking over his and JM’s roles in the village after they move.  DM has kindly agreed to keep in touch with Tasmine and oversee the changeover.                                                                                                     
Tasmine Batey – Webmaster                                                                  
Christine Rouse – Chediston Neighbourhood Watch                                    
John Dewale – Chairman, Chediston Charity                                             
Oliver Wareham – Clerk, Chediston Charity                                                          Village marquee needs an administrator – helpers needed to deliver as well.    Sally Aldous has the father christmas outfit and extra presents.                   The Chairman thanked both David and Janet for their support over the years and wished them well with their move and future lives.            

7. Two Co-opted Councillors, Tammi Mason and Colin Hackshall were proposed and seconded and unanimously voted onto the Parish Council as co-opted Councillors with full voting rights.
8.  Finance – Quarterly Statement given to Councillors.

9.  Defibrillators – next steps – signage for the top of the telephone box indicating defibrillator will be purchased.  DM passed information about a local paramedic who may be available to support some additional training for the people of Chediston.  The Clerk will liaise with him.  Notification about the defibrillators to be posted in TeamTimes.
10.. Correspondence     East Suffolk Community Partnership – Parish Council Meeting representative, meeting 6 February at Wickham Market.                  SALC – East Suffolk Area Forum – meeting 23 January at Darsham Village Hall.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
11. Correspondence for circulation                                                                       Clerks and Councils Direct                                                                                 Cllr Burroughes Reports                                                              
11. AOB. – CH reported that he had seen a notification about the availability of 3-million-pound funding to support village halls.  We will look into this.  Cllr Burroughes indicated that funding for upgrading disability access to the Church Room could be looked into.  It is understood that a plan to extend and upgrade the access was put to the Church Council not too long ago to bring the Church Room inline with current needs.  A joint meeting needs to be organised to take this forward.                                                                     Julia Gilby has approached JH about becoming a “champion/tree warden” for the area.
12. Date and Time of next meeting – 16th March 2020, Linstead Village Hall   

Signed ………………………………………….   Dated ……………………………

